
Subject:  Communication from Alderman Greg Helding and County 

Supervisor Russell Clark regarding snow removal and weed control at 

foreclosed properties. 

 

Supervisor Clark is arranging for the Register of Deeds to provide a 

list of foreclosed properties to assist the city in prioritizing 

sidewalk snow removal and summer weed cutting.  With the recent 

increase in foreclosures, more and more residents have to put up with 

unsightly and unsafe conditions at these neglected properties.  It is 

our hope that the UNIT and city crews could prioritize enforcement and 

work orders at these properties, before they become a major problem. 

 

--- 

 

Gregory T. Helding 

Alderman of the 11th District 

City of Racine, WI 


